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Mr. Chairman, 

I have the honor to address the Committee on Information at its 25th Session on behalf of the 
CPLP, the Community of Portuguese Speaking Countries. First of all, let me congratulate you 
on your election, as well as the other members of the Bureau, and affirm the willingness of 
our Community to contribute to an effective meeting that may consolidate and further guide 
the ongoing process of reform of the United Nations on the domain of information and 
communication. 

We would also like to extend our appreciation to the Secretary-General for the submission of 
comprehensive reports that will serve as the basis of our work during this session and in the 
months ahead. 

We share with several previous speakers the firm belief that recent developments in the world 
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